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The General Secretariat of the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the permanent missions to inform them of the (attached) resignation of Dr. José Delgado Ocando from the Inter-American Juridical Committee.

Dr. José Delgado Ocando was elected by the General Assembly in June 2005 for a four-year term, from January 1, 2006 until December 31, 2009.


Pursuant to Articles 7 and 8 of the Statutes of the Inter-American Juridical Committee and Article 50 of the Statutes of the Permanent Council, the Permanent Council shall proceed to elect a new member of the Inter-American Juridical Committee, who shall take up his post immediately after his election to complete the rest of his predecessor’s term.  To that end, the Permanent Council shall establish a date by which states that so desire may submit candidacies for that election.  Once that deadline has passed, and within no fewer than 30 days, the Permanent Council shall elect the new member of the Inter-American Juridical Committee.


The General Secretariat of the Organization of American States avails itself of the opportunity to renew to the permanent missions the assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., July 24, 2006
Maracaibo, June 25, 2006

His Excellency

José Miguel Insulza

Secretary General of the Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.

Excellency:


I have the honor to address Your Excellency to advise you of my decision to resign from the Inter-American Juridical Committee, a post to which I was appointed by the General Assembly of the Organization of American States, on the occasion of its thirty-fifth regular session, held in Fort Lauderdale, Florida, as indicated in its communication of June 24, 2005.


The reasons for my resignation are purely personal, including my state of health which prevents me from performing my duties as a member of the Committee.


I am grateful for having been appointed and for the opportunity to share in the CJI’s work in connection with its 68th Meeting, in the course of which I was able to appreciate the effort and seriousness that has characterized the Committee’s work during the 100 years of its existence.


Deeply regretting that I am not able to continue my duties as a Committee member, I would like to thank you once again and wish you every success at the helm of the Organization you so aptly lead.


Accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration and appreciation.

J.M. Delgado Ocando

cc. Inter-American Juridical Committee
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